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The Editorõs Say 
 

Well, this is a change from last time. Back in June I was desperately cutting and 

trimming and excising to get everything to fit into sixteen pages and this time we are 

at the other extreme. Last time I had to cut some items quite severely to make 

everything fit within the constraints but the choice is All-or-Nothing. All of your 

piece means Nothing of someone else's. I also had three pleas for a Stop Press which 

makes things (almost) impossible for our Layout Queen. But that is what my job is: 

editing to make sure that as much as possible is included. The November issue is 

usually the smallest of the three because we are right at the beginning of the new 

year but we have quite a few photos to brighten this up in dreary November, 

including a caption competition which is something I haven't done before.  

 

Steve Wright, our Chairman, has begun his dedicated, self-imposed task of visiting 

every Group just to see how they do things and he takes a picture at each one. At this 

rate, the next issue might be all pictures!  There are some interesting Special Events 

proposed which I hope you will all have a look at and consider. But one thing I must 

say is that IF YOU HAVE NOT YET RENEWED YOUR MEMBERSHIP, this is the 

last Newsletter you will receive.   

Ed. 

National website: www.u3a.org.uk  Locally: http://u3asites.org.uk/street-glastonbury 
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Deadlines 
 

You may have noticed that on the front page of every NL there is a note of when the 

deadline is for the next NL. This is usually sufficient for people to get stuff in to me 

on time but for the last NL in July I had THREE people pleading that, It's very 

important that it goes in this time! Can't you do a Stop Press?? Well, I could see that 

every item was vital and it wasn't the fault of the reportee (sorry!) that information 

wasn't sent before D(eadline) Day; they were just the messenger. Now we did fit all 

three items in, some of them having to be very brief so as not to cause our 

Wonderful and Great Treasure of a Layout Queen too much nause, but I would just 

like to remind you all that it isn't easy fiddling about to get stuff ready for the 

printer in the way he has to have it. These Stop Press requesters were lucky: the NL 

was still with our Layout expert and had not yet gone to the printer. Another couple 

of days and there would have been nothing we could do to get the information in. So 

I would ask you to note and keep an eye out for the next deadline.  

Ed. 

http://www.u3a.org.uk
http://u3asites.org.uk/street-glastonbury
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Chairõs Musings 
 

As I get older I am more and 

more surprised by how quickly 

time passes by. This year is no 

exception and I can't believe that 

Christmas is looming on the 

horizon even though the 

grandchildren keep reminding 

me.  

 

However, before that we have a 

full set of U3A activities to enjoy 

and what a varied set of activities it is. There are also 

some interesting new groups proposed for the New Year 

that are covered elsewhere in this newsletter. We are 

always interested in creating new subject groups to 

increase the variety on offer and if any members would 

like to run a group on a new subject then please get in 

touch and we will do our best to get it up and running. 

As I mentioned in the last newsletter I am planning to 

visit as many groups as possible and I will be contacting 

group leaders to arrange visits. These visits are mainly 

to enable me to gain a better understanding of the 

activities and also provide help with any needs or 

concerns. I am looking forward to them. 

 

The winter months can increase the difficulty of 

travelling for some members, particularly those who 

have difficulty driving in the dark, and it would be great 

if other members could offer to help them with a lift. 

Thanks 
 

We extend our grateful thanks to Tony Martin and to 

Sue Oxley for their work on the committee in these 

past years. Tony has been our valued Treasurer for 

several years, always taking great pains to make sure 

we could follow his presentation of the figures. Tony 

gave much of his time to help our new Treasurer get 

started and now he will continue as Webmaster. 

 

Sue has been Chair for her three years and we wish 

them both well now that they have stepped down 

from our number. Horst Elsebach has retired from 

the Committee after twelve years of service including 

some as Chairman and we thank him for all his help 

and advice, especially to the newer members of the 

committee. 

Chairman Stephen Wright 

 

The Special Events Working Party is still looking at 

potential trips, events and speakers and we hope to 

have some dates agreed soon that we can publish to the 

membership. 

 

Enrolment Day was a great success and it was great to 

see so many enthusiastic people attending, including 

new members. The future looks bright.  

 

Happy Days 

Stephen 

Chinese Brush Painting 

Photo: Steve Wright 
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Legal Advice 
 

National Office wants to remind members of the 

free 24-hour legal advice service available to us all. 

Simply telephone Arc Legal Assistance (in 

partnership with Irwin Mitchell Solicitors) on 

0344 770 1040 and quote 'U3A Legal Helpline'. 

Arc can advise U3A members on any legal issues 

not just U3A-related ones. 

Message from your  
Membership Secretary 

 
 

First things first, this being our first newsletter 

since the start of our 2015/16 year, I would like to 

say welcome to you all and hope you are nicely 

settled in to our new programme and enjoying your 

chosen classes. 

 

At 432 we are already at our biggest membership 

yet, and interestingly this represents a significantly 

bigger growth on the previous year than we have 

seen of late (10% up on the same time last year). I 

imagine this will be due in good part to you 

spreading the U3A-word to friends and neighbours 

and I hope you will continue to do so. Also this year 

we have taken various extra efforts to publicise our 

activities. In particular I would like to mention our 

participation at the Merriman Park Fun Day event, 

where we set up an information table, answered 

questions and gave out more than 50 sets of 

literature to interested local residents ï my thanks 

to committee members and other volunteers who 

manned the stand throughout the afternoon. If 

anyone has any ideas of other events at which we 

might do something similar and thereby reach a 

good number of the U3A demographic please do let 

me know. 

 

This is the time of year I am in the habit of issuing 

two reminders: 

 

1. For those of you who use email please do enter 

me, juliehillman@btinternet.com in your email 

address book, to ensure you receive occasional U3A

-related messages sent between newsletters. 

Members without email might like to ñbuddy upò 

with a fellow-member with email so that you donôt 

miss out. (83% of our membership has supplied 

email addresses so it is obviously an effective means 

of communicating with the majority.) 

2. There are still a few members from last year who 

have not yet renewed their membership. If this 

applies to you, you will find a separate slip included 

with this newsletter (or an email PS if you opted for 

the electronic version) with all the instructions for 

what to do if you do want to continue as a member. 

Please note that if you don't take action this is the 

last newsletter you will receive. 

 

As always, if you have any query relating to 

membership, please don't hesitate to contact me. 

Julie Hillman, Membership Secretary 

email as above, or tel: 01458 446643 

Avalon Marshes  
 

We have had the following email from Tanya 

Camberwell who says: 

 

I am the Community Heritage Officer for the 

Avalon Marshes Landscape Partnership based at 

the Avalon Marshes Centre near Shapwick. I am 

leading a project called 'Footprints From The Past' 

which will result in a digital archive of images of the 

Avalon Marshes and its social history. I am 

contacting your group [ie the S&G] as it has been 

suggested to me that this may be something that 

your members could be interested in, and I am 

hoping that your community may have some 

images to contribute and/or some voluntary help 

putting the archive together. There is a small 

promotional exhibition about the project which I 

would be happy to bring to one of your meetings for 

your members to see and I am willing talk in more 

detail about the Images of Avalon project. Please 

take a look at the project pages on our website as 

there is much more about the project on there - 

www.avalonmarshes.org There is also a volunteer 

role profile which gives details of the help I need to 

complete the archive; this can be found in the 

'Getting Involved - Volunteering' section on the 

website. Thank you for your time in this matter. If 

you are interested please contact Tanya either on 

her email or by telephone. 

tanya.camberwell@somersetwildlife.org or tel: 

01458 860556  

mailto:juliehillman@btinternet.com
http://www.avalonmarshes.org
mailto:tanya.camberwell@somersetwildlife.org
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A Thing Worth Doing 
 

 

When I was little my mother said to me, If a thing's 

worth doing, it's worth doing well. And she was 

right, of course, and I'm sure your mothers all said 

the same thing to you: Whatever 'thing' you 

attempt, you must do your best and put some 

effort into it if you expect to get something out of 

it. 

 

But when I was in my twenties someone said to 

me: If a thing's worth doing, it's worth doing 

BADLY. And she was, of course, equally right. She 

did not mean, Make no effort. No, indeed. She 

meant that very few of us will turn out to be the 

World Champion Anything and if we give up all 

the things we are not champions of we will end up 

doing nothing. No; this amendment to the maxim 

simply means that if something is worth 

attempting, it doesn't matter whether you are the 

best in the world at it. You might even be the 

WORST person in the world at whatever it is but 

that is no reason not to do it ï as long as you are 

giving it your best and you enjoy it.  

 

When it comes to playing musical instruments, for 

example, only those who actually make the effort 

to learn to play one will ever fully appreciate the 

skill and the hard work which produces a 

professional soloist. When I scraped away at a 

violin I took little notice of the trumpet soloist, 

tooting away at the front. But when the violin 

soloist began to play ï that's when you really 

understand what virtuoso playing is and it shows 

you what you are striving for. So please don't avoid 

trying something just because you are not/will 

never be the World Super Hero at it. I am probably 

preaching to the converted in the U3A but I have 

found, as I've got older, that I care less and less 

what people think. Teenagers believe they are 'free' 

but I tell you: it is we Wrinklies who are the freest 

of all. We no longer have to please parents, 

teachers, employers; nor set good examples to 

children, spouses; and when it comes to 

grandchildren, we are positively encouraged to 

spoil them. So worry not if you can't do something 

and aren't very good. If the activity is worth the 

effort, it doesn't matter. Just enjoy it!  

Ed. 

Visits  
 

Portbury Treasures  
 17th March 2015 Wells U3A 

 

Wells U3A invited us to join their trip to the 

Portbury Treasures Museum at Portbury just 

outside Portishead and at least three of us were 

there from S&G. The Museum consists of a series 

of large sheds absolutely stuffed full with things 

from the recent past. It ended up as a game of See 

How Many Things You Remember Using (or your 

parents using) and was fascinating as well as 

informative.  

 

It reminded me how lucky we are to be here in this 

age (despite its drawbacks) when you see the 

equipment some housewives and workmen had to 

deal with in previous generations. I don't think 

anything there was much over a hundred years old 

and many of the men remembered using these 

antiquated tools without safety guards or goggles 

or hard hatséThe shed that worried me most was 

the one with all the old tractors and farm 

machinery in. Even today, there can be nasty 

accidents despite the computer-controlled tractors 

I saw at the Marie Curie Challenge last year. 

Today's non-computer ones have electronic 

ignition and power-assisted steering but these in 

the museum didn't! You needed muscle to get 

these old machines going and there was no sort of 

guard on the cutters and rotating thingummijigs ï 

whatever it was designed to do it would take bits 

off the worker if you were not extremely careful. 

 

The Museum reckoned you would need a couple of 

hours to see everything but we reckoned you 

needed longer than that if you weren't to have to 

rush things.  

 

The Acorns Caf® was excellent with plenty of space 

and an outdoor area which caught the full sun. 

Some of our number were hardy enough to go and 

sit there: it was a beautiful day but the wind was 

cold except in this suntrap. Well worth a visit and 

thank you Wells for extending the invitation to us.  

 

PT 
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I would like to say a few words to our newer 

members to encourage them not to give up too 

soon if they feel they have chosen a class which 

is perhaps more than they thought it would be. 

It was a comment by Linda K in the last NL 

which has prompted this thought. Linda is the 

Leader of the Line Dancers and she mentioned 

the frequency with which some people try LD 

and then give up, often within a couple of 

sessions. Now, it is true that people are going to 

make mistakes; you are going to choose the 

'wrong' class sometimes. But Linda makes an 

important point: that in dancing you are 

certainly training your feet but you are also 

training your brain. The problem with adult 

learners is that, because they can do so many 

other things, they feel that once they have been 

shown how to do something they ought to be 

able to do it instantly. They do not realize that 

the brain is still capable of learning, and indeed, 

must learn new things if it is to broaden its 

capabilities. But it can't all be done in one go 

and with one demonstration. If it could, there 

wouldn't be much point in pursuing it. 

 

Dancing trains the body and the mind. It is 

quite obvious that things like table tennis and 

the Walks programme and yoga also train both 

halves. It may be less obvious that the Music 

Jammers are training body (hand-to-eye, 

mouth, ears, hands/fingers and sometimes feet) 

as well as mind to learn the music and how to 

perform it. And for those players who sing at the 

same timeïïï! What an accomplishment. But 

this combination of mind-and-body reaches 

much further ï into the painting groups, where 

hand-to-eye is only the beginning. Anyone who 

has never tried painting would not believe the 

mental effort involved: you are constantly 

making decisions, all the time, whether you are 

aware of it or not: What colour? How strong? 

How much? Where shall I put it? How large an 

area shall I cover? What goes next to it? You 

could go on for pages listing the choices and 

decisions that painters are making all the time. 

It is similar to driving: your brain is working, 

observing, evaluating, assessing, calculating and 

decidingïïïand you are on the end of all this 

computing power, moving your hands and limbs 

in response to the decision you have made based 

on the information at your disposal. 

 

Now: You may not think that chess or whist or 

Scrabble or Upwords and Rummikub or even 

poetry reading and Shakespeare could be said to 

involve mind and body but they do. I play 

rummy with a neighbour's eight-year-old and, 

believe me, I know all the cards she is after and 

what she is going to do even though she doesn't 

tell me so in words. She tells me by sudden hand 

movements, hastily retracted; by grunts at my 

moves; by frowns and scowls and smilesïïïshe 

gives it all away because she is not in control of 

her facial muscles, nor her hand movements, nor 

her body language. It is the same with these 

activities which might be considered, at first 

glance, more mind than body. But they are not. 

If you can't control your muscles you will betray 

to your opponents exactly what your aims and 

goals are. If you have not already mastered the 

art, you must learn to control your behaviour 

like a poker player. Otherwise you will lose, even 

at Scrabble, where you will betray the letters you 

are hoping for and which your opponent will 

then block at every opportunity. With the 

literary classes, when reading aloud you need to 

control your breathing so as to get the phrasing 

accurate; you must control the level of your voice 

and its pitch and volume so as to deliver the 

words (Shakespeare or Betjeman) to best effect. 

And you must be able to control your bodily 

movements ï steps taken, pauses made ï when 

declaiming speeches as effectively as our own 

expert, Mike. 

 

That leaves us the language classes where again 

the mental side of the exertion is obvious but the 

(Continued on page 6) 

Mind and Body 
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physical exercise is not so obvious. But you can't 

even pronounce foreign words properly if you do 

not take account of the peculiarities of the 

particular tongue. German, for example, 

demands more effort in its expressing than 

English; French less so. Latin has its rolling r's 

and enunciated vowel sounds and you can't 

manage either of those if you do not also have 

control of your tongue and mouth and ears. 

 

What I am getting at is this: If you think you 

can't do it after one class, give it a bit longer. 

Understand that you are learning a new skill and 

you won't do it in one session, however old you 

are. Teenagers are impatient to know everything 

now but they don't know any better. We are not 

so much impatient as disheartened (and 

sometimes embarrassed) that we can't do it 

instantly. If it were that easy nobody would 

bother with it. Quilting, which some people 

disparage as being no more than sewing, 

demands acute control of eye, hand and foot to 

get the machine needle in exactly the place you 

want it to goïïïïand then you have to put the 

next one exactly right. And that's to say nothing 

of choosing the design and the fabric in the first 

place. The knitting group, which you might think 

of as demanding nothing, actually demands 

acute control of mind and body: you can't hold a 

sensible conversation AND get the pattern right 

unless you have control over both, in the form of 

hand movements and hand-to-eye co-

ordination. So whichever class you are in, do not 

think you will learn it all in the first session, and 

don't be discouraged when you don't. Give it a 

chance; the body will learn the appropriate 

patterns to accomplish your ends and the brain 

will learn to direct the body as you require it. 

Ed. 

(Continued from page 5) CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

17th December 2015 from 12 noon to 

3pm at Compton Dundon Village Hall 

 

This year the U3A Christmas party will take 

place at Compton Dundon and we are hoping 

to find our entertainment from the 

membership. This will not be the same as the 

Shindig but rather small groups or soloists 

who could offer a varied programme on a 

Christmas Theme. 

 

We are hoping that some members would like 

to perform: the Choirs could lead a carol sing-

a-long; the Jammers and Ukuleles could also 

lead other Christmas tunes. But there are 

many others who could offer some sort of 

entertainment, such as a poem The Night 

Before Christmas or an edited version of 

Dylan Thomas's A Child's Christmas in Wales, 

or a short, humorous monologue of your own 

Childhood Christmas.  

 

If you would like to do something yourself, 

please would you contact me, and I will co-

ordinate and put the programme together. 

 

Thank you.  

Vaughan Williams  

vwilliam08@btinternet.com 

Tel. 01458 445725 

 

NB Please note that as usual we ask you to 

bring sufficient food for you and your spouse/

guest/partner AND we will need some 

donations to use as prizes in the raffle. Many 

thanks.  

 

Ed. 

STOP PRESS 
 

BADMINTON Plea for Players: The U3A Badminton Group meets at Strode College Sports 

Centre on Mondays from 4.30 to 6.00pm. The cost is Ã1 a session which is a real bargain considering the 

venue. The Group would be glad of some more players to join them so they can have a tea-break at half-

time. At the moment they feel obliged not to leave the courts unused while they drink their tea. So if you 

fancy having a go at Badminton contact Mike or Kay Ellington in the first instance (tel 01458 210563). 

mailto:vwilliam08@btinternet.com
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The New Look to Special 
Events 

 

We have set up a three-man Special Events 

Working Party to dream up interesting (and 

exciting) things for us to do as a whole. (Don't 

worry: the female point of view is ably represented 

so don't write in asking where the Equality is: we 

have it.) In the next few months these are the 

Events suggested: 

 

1. The first one is the Christmas do on 17th 

December, 12 until 3.00pm at Compton 

Dundon Village Hall. 

2. James Heappey MP will give a talk on 

Friday, 15th January, 2016, at 2.00pm in 

Walton Village Hall. Just turn up; no need 

to tell us in advance. 

 

Looking further ahead: 

 

3. In April 2016 a coach trip to Portsmouth 

Old Dockyard. Once at the Dockyard you 

have a wealth of exhibitions and pieces to 

visit: one ticket covers all entry. HMS 

WARRIOR is the first thing you see and 

was in beautiful condition when we visited 

in July (with Wells U3A, for which, thank 

you Wells.) I'm told she may be undergoing 

refurbishment at the moment. There are 

other halls, yards and buildings, each 

containing a different aspect of naval 

history. Right at the end is the covered 

exhibition space for the Mary Rose. This 

was a very special moment and they are 

coming to the final phases of her 

restoration so you may well see even more 

than we did. The caf® is excellent and there 

are picnic facilities (under the cover of 

what is meant to be an enormous sail.) 

Details will be published in the next 

Newsletter (March) 

4. In May 2016 Pauline Kidner from Secret 

World Wildlife Rescue will be coming to 

give us a talk. Again, details will be 

published next time. 

5. A visit to Mapperton House (just south of 

Beaminster) is proposed for July 2016. 

There are guided tours of the House and 

the gardens. The House was featured in 

the recent (re-make) of Far From The 

Madding Crowd as the farm belonging to 

Bathsheba. If we can fill a coach the cost 

may be around Ã30 per person. 

(Continued on page 8) 

Old Sea Dog on the deck of HMS WARRIORðsteam AND sail 

Photo: P Thompson 

Register page kept at every Cemetery 

Photo: P Thompson 
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ENROLMENT 
 

This was a frantic thrash for about an hour, (a gentler 

pace succeeding) but it was all over and done with in 

less than two hours. We attracted quite a number of 

new members (see the membership report) so that our 

numbers are up on last year which is very encouraging. 

If you look at the programme we offer you will see that 

we are a bit light on the scientific subjects so if there are 

any ex-(or enthusiastic) scientists among our new 

recruits we would be more than happy for them to 

consider leading a Group in their chosen field next year. 

This would broaden our base and our appeal. 

Left to right: Jean Yates, Pat Thompson 

Photo: A. Boatswain 

Vaughan Williams demonstrating the ukulele 

Photo: A. Boatswain 

Calendar by the U3A  
Photography Group  

 

Now this was a good opportunity to support one of our 

Groups while at the same time acquiring a work of art 

that will endure through the decades. We had plenty of 

warning and plenty of chances to see the images that 

had been produced (to a very high standard) by the 

photographers. I have to report a disappointing uptake 

of the opportunity.  

 

Of all our hundreds of members only twenty-two 

actually purchased calendars although between them 

they bought thirty-six copies. This kept the cost within 

the Ã7 price, giving a surplus of just 20p on each copy. 

With costs covered, 36 x 20p = Ã7-20 surplus which has 

gone into the S&G coffers. I must say that those who 

didn't get themselves a calendar have missed a real 

treat. 

Ed. 

6. More ambitious is the proposed visit to the 

Somme Battlefields in September next year. 

2016 is the centenary of the Battle of the 

Somme (1st July) and the suggestion is that we 

should take five days (Monday to Friday) and 

visit some of the most well-preserved sites of 

interest. (Travel on Monday and Friday so the 

actual visiting would be done over the three 

middle days.) 

 

I have to say we did a Somme Battlefield Walk this year 

in August and it was really very moving, whether you 

were on the battlefield itself or in one of the (hundreds 

of) cemeteries or at one of the Memorials to the 

Missing. 

 

The proposal is to travel by coach (and ferry) and if we 

can fill a coach the cost is likely to be around Ã350 per 

person which is reasonable considering you are away 

for five days altogether. The basis of the stay is B&B 

which means that most evening meals could be taken 

wherever people choose. Lunches can be taken 

wherever the tour pauses on that day. The idea is to stay 

in Ypres so that on the last evening we can attend the 

Last Post ceremony at the Menin Gate. The farewell 

dinner following this would be included in the cost. 

 

If you are interested let Andrew Boatswain know as 

soon as you can. Numbers (and a deposit) will need to 

be known soon so that hotels can be booked, tours 

organized and a coach reserved. 

 

(Continued from page 7) 


